
Academic Senate Minutes January 13, 2020 
 
Meeting called to order at 2:02 p.m. 
 





Isaac informed Senate that Eric Reed is back from PDL, and he will be the R&R faculty tri chair 
for the remainder of the year. Sara Cooper will shift to full time rep on R&R. The District budget 
advisory committee still needs a faculty member (meets 3rd Tuesday of the month from 1:30 to 
3 p.m. in room 5971)  
 
David asked Kristy about enrollment. We are down in enrollment (~ 3%) but up in unduplicated 
headcount. We have been hit hard in non-resident. Projecting ~ 4% in resident for annual. F2F 
classes are still down, the online trend is plateauing. We are up in first time students this winter. 
 
Addition to consent calendar: the search committee for permanent AVPI Rachel Mudge has 
asked to be added to this search committee. A senator asked how some of the search 
committees hired people (deans), that haven’t worked out in the past. Isaac replied that search 
committees review applications, choose applicants to interview from that pool, and forward 
recommendations for hire based off of application information and interviews. Isaac will send 
hiring procedures document to the concerned senator as a follow up. The consent calendar was 
approved by consensus. 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

- Decision making process 
- Request for an ongoing President’s report at senate meetings 

 
Decision making process - there was discussion about what the Senate body can do to address 
constituent concern, and that some actions, such as a vote of no confidence, have implications 
that should be fully understood; this, nor any specific course of action has been deliberated, and 
it’s very important that we listen critically and speak carefully, especially to correct things we 
have heard from others, that are factually incorrect, and/or rumors. We want people to be 
involved, but also be accurate in the messages that we are disseminating. 
 



disseminate information from the administration, and could be a stepping stone to more 
effective communication and trust. Idea mentioned that we could try written communication and 
then some follow-up. 
 
Based on the discussion that we are hearing, a written statement from the President would be 
preferable, as it’s a 100% “certain” document (no interpretation needed), and further, would be 
helpful if the document were sent at the same time as when the agenda went out. Kristy could 
also provide further comment on anything that the President sends to Senate. Senators 
expressed a positive response to the initiative proposed by President Nguyen. If reps feel 
something in the update needs further explanation, we could choose to add this to a future 
agenda. Senate reps asked officers to relay the preference of a written President’s update. 
 
The structure of what we do should be needs based. There also was a reminder that there is a 
larger subject / dialog with the president, and the issues that faculty have brought up are now 
much larger than the counselling resolution, which precipitated much of our current discussion.  
 
We’ll prioritize the decision-making process discussion for the rest of the meeting, and see what 
else we can get to today. 
 



this long term, is in addition to saying how we feel now, and what we need to say about how we 
are where we are. Some potential actions include: 
 

- Sense of the Senate 
- Outside assistance 
- Letter to the President 
- Formal action (resolution) 

 
Comment of a sense of frustration, discontent, concern. People are feeling disaffected and are 
“checking out” because of politics, and not making forward progress. Counseling reps shared 
that counselors met with President Nguyen in December, before the break. Counselors had an 
opportunity to address the counseling resolution, and respond to any concerns about it. 
Counselors are happy that the testing and assessment office move was stopped, as they had 
serious concerns of how that move would have negatively impacted students. 
 
Comment that there are faculty concerned that discussions at senate/potential action, could 
affect the bond and parcel tax campaign. Comment that some faculty feel the Academic Senate 
is not doing enough to voice faculty concerns. Comment that it’s a fine line between being 
mindful of implications of senate action, and also making sure that our constituents feel 
heard/feel free to communicate how they feel. 
 
Mention that when faculty have concerns about shared governance committees/councils, please 



message to come from Senate. Support for an outside body to come help facilitate campus 
discussion about a decision making process/procedure that addresses expressed concerns. 
 


